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To join the meeting enter the following
into your Zoom app:



Meeting ID: 848 5695 4735 
Please join us for our virtual community meeting on
Monday, September 19th at 5 PM to hear updates

from the Office of Council Member Calloway.

Monday, September 19, 2022 
5 PM- 6:00 PM 



COUNCIL MEMBER'S CORNER

Council Member Calloway has introduced requesting an ordinance that will regulate electric
scooters. Electric scooters have operated in Detroit for four years without any rules for their
usage. The Council Member has proposed: 

Scooter operators register for licensing and certification every year
Council work alongside the Office of Mobility and Innovation to improve the infrastructure to
support E-scooter usage, including parking spaces, better street access to get scooters off of
sidewalks, and expanded education on the benefits of alternative forms of transportation. 

Council Member Calloway has spent the last month working with tenant advocates and housing
experts to end unjust evictions in the city of Detroit. She has since submitted a request to amend
the current Detroit Renters Ordinance that would strengthen the existing enforcement of
compliance standards. She has also proposed increasing funding and resources toward Eviction
Diversion and Rapid Re-housing programming. We have also requested a financial assessment for
lead abatement funding for our small "mom and pop" landlords to help provide a source of
funding to help those get into compliance and to support an ecosystem for responsible
homeownership.  

LEGISLATIVE/POLICY UPDATES

COUNCIL MEMBER CALLOWAY
TALKS ABOUT REGULATIONS

FOR E-SCOOTERS
Last week Council Member Calloway said in an interview
with Peter Maxwell of WXYZ, "I want to make sure these
companies are regulated and are licensed to do business
in our city. I've been on the council for eight months, and
I have not seen an e-Scooter contract yet." 
To watch the entire interview, visit,
wxyz.com/news/detroit-councilwoman-proposes-new-
regulations-for-e-scooter-companies 

CHARGING STATIONS IN
DISTRICT 2 DURING

POWER OUTAGE
Council Member Calloway advocates for
Detroiters by requesting charging stations
throughout the city of Detroit. Council
Member Calloway's collaboration with the
Department of Parks and Recreation
yielded seven recreation centers opening
on September 2nd and 3rd from 10 AM to
8 PM to relieve residents from the
extreme heat and the citywide power
outage.
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The Formal Session begins promptly
at 10 AM on Tuesdays!
You can watch it live on Channel 10 or by phone by
calling one of these numbers:
+1 929 436 2866 , +1 312 626 6799, +1 669 900
6833, +1 253 215 8782 , +1 301 715 8592, +1 346
248 7799
You can also attend via Zoom by visiting
https://detroitmi.gov/Online-CC-Meeting or
using the Meeting ID: 858 4690 3626
Public Comment: To participate at the time of Public
Comment, please raise your hand within the zoom
application. 1. Telephone participants: Raise your
hand by pressing *9 2. Web participants: Raise your
hand by clicking raise hand in the application or
pressing
a. Windows computer = [ALT] + [Y]
b. Apple computers = [OPTION] + [Y]

One of Council Member Calloway’s primary focuses
is on expanding and strengthening opportunities for
disadvantaged and underserved people in Detroit.
To increase the diversity of businesses that contract
with the city, re-evaluating the city’s Contracting
and Procurement process must be the first step in
dismantling inequalities. By focusing on diverse local
businesses, the Office of Council Member Calloway
believes we can be more effective in utilizing them
for contracts. Council Member Calloway has also
advocated for a Disparity Study within the city. The
study aims to determine if inequalities exist in the
current public procurement and contracting process
that adversely affects minorities and women. During
recess, Member-At-Large Mary Waters, Member
Latisha Johnson, and Member Calloway met with
the Philadelphia City Council President, members of
the City Council, and select staff from the
Department of Contracts and Procurement. This
meeting served as a great learning opportunity for
the Detroit City Council. 

COUNCIL MEMBER CALLOWAY INITIATES DISPARITY
STUDY FOR CONTRACTS & PROCUREMENT 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fdetroitmi.gov%2FOnline-CC-Meeting%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3jkzfYzALvyiRstFUaj4DWcFvitnrRnQegag6yP1QiZZUra9N5XFdL_L0&h=AT09lYT4dCQ_VHCXlN7pRPGjR8NyOXy_DjDSEIxZ1XOhcUZ1lZo8tHarpdwr7guSwVd9EPlyHsMO3Dns_ugvXRPVTLWIrR2Kdub7nH2KIq67cLN9swU5KvheeAMwXUHbt3Ew2I_OiUKEZg6eEiZqjYXmDQ&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT2uwovOkBxsIbyDdyGGh9brC0G47liuATk9n8k8zHlyCvyEBfseqTSvSD4grs64ZldY74H8H4JLyg34r9N0UB_NfIUpBrQHTEChjdC79C2zceGFYORUNVDsdQLLMPxOu8frsQKU6_nmcBvKSYVW858HPC4a7O3nRe-iqr3cMlEUoCBUEkpgDGgFOaVOVZ-TFhjKMgL_0rVDDjv3UxP1-Ym1lxQPLtGF
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Black-owned businesses have historically been
neglected and underutilized. With programming,
such as B3 Elevation, founded by Diane Palmer,
businesses now have the tools to grow, sustain, and
compete in the marketplace. Palmer aims to close
the racial capital gap and get 100 Black-owned
businesses to millionaire status. During last month's
press conference, Council Member Calloway says,
“These pioneers (Ms. Palmer and Ms. Mills) are why
Black children in this city and, more importantly, in
this community will grow up normalizing Black
business ownership.” Information on B3 Elevation
and how to apply can be found via
www.b3elevation.com/apply 

COUNCIL MEMBER CALLOWAY
WELCOMES B3 ELEVATION 

Council Member Calloway teamed up with Pastor
Pamela Dixon and the pastoral community on
Puritan Avenue to host a neighborhood prayer walk
on August 27th. The prayer walk started at GLB
Learning Center and led participants down Puritan
Avenue to listen to the Spirit and uplift the
community in prayer before the start of the new
school year. As the group walked Puritan Avenue,
they prayed for every person and every house.
Council Member Calloway is grateful to all who
joined her first prayer walk and plans to host
another prayer walk for the community soon.

COUNCIL MEMBER
CALLOWAY HOSTS PRAYER

WALK FOR NEIGHBORHOOD 

COUNCIL MEMBER
CALLOWAY VISITS SCHOOL

IN DISTRICT 2
School is officially in session, and
Detroit students are well into their
first few weeks of classes. In
celebration of Back to School, On
August 23rd, Council Member
Calloway and her team stopped by
Palmer Park Preparatory Academy to
deliver bright green D2 bags full of
school supplies for students. Thank
you to Principal Reeves for
collaborating with the Office of Council
Member Calloway! We hope you have
a fantastic school year.



COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS
REMEMBERING THE VICTIMS

SLAIN IN SHOOTING
RAMPAGE 

Danielle Hall, District 2 resident, and the Office of
Council Member Calloway planned a prayer vigil
for the entire city. "We don't need another
program," said Calloway, "we need prayer." City of
Detroit officials, community members, loved ones,
and friends gathered at Wyoming and 7 Mile to
honor the lives of those tragically killed late last
month. Individuals assembled for the candlelight
vigil to pray for the families and friends of the
victims. The sole survivor of the senseless
shootings also spoke, emphasizing the importance
of having a close-knit neighborhood. He also
thanked his neighbors for stepping up and
standing their ground to deter the shooter from
continuing his rampage. Members of the pastoral
community also shared prayers and condolences
for the families. "Members of Oak Grove AME are
here tonight because we want everyone to know
that we are not simply here to take up space in
this community, but we are here to serve this
community," said Reverend Cindy Rudolph.

COMMUNITY TESTIMONY



COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS
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Sunday, Sept. 11th 
at 5 PM 

Hyde Park

Buy your tickets now via udca.eventbrite.com.
Interested in volunteering or advertising?
Contact communications@udca.info 

https://udca.eventbrite.com/?fbclid=IwAR0yr5DZzcckS2o49m03gdP6QzeNqtm1yCsgzvxGZ6t0P7ujbqGav-DuO-Y
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Motor City Match has announced the opening of their
21st Round today, Wednesday, August 31. Applications
are now open until September 30. To apply or for more
information, visit www.motorcitymatch.com or reach
out to motorcitymatch@gmail.com.

https://detroitbizgrid.us13.list-manage.com/track/click?u=d4e34ea2c7fd9b2ede17e505c&id=235cdfc135&e=0dd16bd31d
mailto:motorcitymatch@gmail.com

